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Weekly Newsletter: Friday 5th July 2019 

Dates for  

your Diary 

Please see below details of sports and House events taking place this term: 
 
Saturday 13th July, 1pm to 4pm—Lonsdale Summer Festival—see last page of Newsletter 
for more details. 
Thursday 18th July –Leavers Prom 
Friday 19th July—Leavers Assembly and End of Term. School ends at 1:30pm 
Wednesday 4th September 2019—Pupils return to school 
 
A list of dates for the academic year can be found on the school website. 

Ash: This week Ash have been reading a new class book called ‘I Want My Hat Back’ by 
Jon Klassen. We have been comparing different hats for shapes and sizes and choosing 
pictures of hats to put in our own books about hats, and we have started writing stories 
about hats. In Cookery this week, we made delicious cheese straws, and all week we have 
practiced our talking and singing—everyone has been very vocal this week! 
 
Birch: Birch Class have had a busy week finishing our garden project! Our last plants have 
been added to the colourful pots chosen by the class, and our 'investigation station' is up 
and running. We even managed to find a caterpillar spinning a cocoon! Our radishes grew 
wonderfully, and the children did a great job harvesting them. Hopefully our carrots will 
be ready next week! In Maths, we have finished our learning on 'capacity' with lots of 
water play to keep cool in the sunshine. We enjoyed Music, Art, Swimming, the li-
brary and Cooking. Have a lovely weekend!  
 
Elm: This week Elm Class have been learning about floating and sinking. They have de-
signed a boat which they will be making in Creative lesson next week and testing on wa-
ter. The children have been reading poetry in Literacy and practising telling the time in 
Maths. In PE the children had a lot of fun with the soft play equipment and were very 
proud of their achievements climbing, balancing, crawling and rolling. In Cooking the chil-
dren chose to make a big chocolate cake, which they shared at break time. 

Oak: Oak Class have finished their non-chronological reports in Literacy. In Numeracy they 
have practiced their positioning and have given a character directions to get to certain 
places. In Topic they have learnt about rain forest animals and have made their own. In 
Life Skills they practiced the recovery position and ordered a recipe ready for cooking next 
week. In PE they developed their thinking skills by playing a different version of hide and 
seek, and they are very much looking forward to Bell Boating on Monday.  

Primary 

News 

The Swimmer of the Week is Ollie T for always working hard in every lesson —well done! 
 
The students taking their Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award left school bright and early on 
Tuesday morning to complete their qualifying expedition. Everyone was in very high spir-
its, especially as they weather was so much warmer and drier than when they completed 
the trial run. Despite being very tired, all students worked very hard during their two 
nights away, and all managed to stay really positive. Photos of the expedition can be 
found on the Lonsdale School website, under News and events, Gallery. 
 
On Friday morning, Bradley and Joe were awarded their RDA Riding Proficiency Level 3. 
Both students had to complete several tasks, including riding unaided in an enclosed 
space, demonstrating changes of reins and maintaining position at trot, rising or sitting, on 
a lead rein. In addition, the boys had to show that they knew certain body parts of a horse 
and the basic requirements of looking after a horse, such as feeding, watering and groom-
ing. Congratulations to you both! 
 
We look forward to welcoming everyone to our Summer Festival on Saturday 13th July, 
from 1:00pm to 4:00pm. Please feel free to bring a picnic and enjoy all the exciting events 
we have planned, whilst listening to some wonderful music by various performers. Entry is 
£10 for a family ticket for up to 2 adults and 3 children, or £4 per person. Raffle tickets 
have been sent home today, please return tickets stubs and money for those sold to Jo 
Brush. 



Secondary 

News 

CF: In English, pupils have started to read and listen to the audio version of ‘Wonder’. They are ana-
lysing some of the characters and have been discussing the issues faced by people with facial disfig-
urements and disability in general. In Maths pupils are developing their geometry skills further with 
some practical work on position and direction. In Science the pupils have been learning about the 
impacts of human development on the environment, by conducting a local environmental survey, 
drawing field sketches and then discussing the physical impacts on the previously 'natural' environ-
ment, e.g. loss of habitat and pollution etc. In Creative, the environmental theme continued as pu-
pils gathered natural materials from the hedge areas and used them to create patterns on their 
desktops.     
 
JB: In both, Maths and Biology, students in 4JB have been sitting end-of-year exams. In PHSCE this 
week, pupils learned about the politicians being voted in as the next Prime Minister. Pupils re-
searched each candidate and discussed who they thought would be best as Prime Minister. In Geog-
raphy, pupils planned their ideal holiday, looking at costing, travel, accommodation and activities. 

 
JW: In K&U this week, pupils have learned some fascinating facts about desert regions, e.g. that 
Death Valley is below sea level, and that one billion people live in desert areas across the world. 
They also learned about some hot desert landforms and created models of them using Play-Doh. 
Also this week, we’ve picked up where we left off before a thrilling sports week (the yellow team 
were robbed!). In English we’re back with ‘James and the Giant Peach’ and we’ve been writing de-
scriptions of what we’d like to see if we were travelling on a giant peach as well as thinking about 
the pros and cons of only being able to eat peach for the foreseeable future. As you can imagine, 
there were many conversations about the impact of constant peach on the digestive system.  We 
have been working on multiplication in Maths, and in Science we’ve been looking at natural disas-
ters. In our Creative lessons, we’ve been making our own versions of some work by two fantastic 
artists – David Hockney and Andy Goldsworthy.  
 
MB/SH: In English this week, every pupil worked hard on creative writing, building their own story. 
They recapped habitats in Science and played a game. The pupils enjoyed their trip to Hatfield 
Sports Village to help new student teachers develop their knowledge in teaching inclusive PE. We 
have been working on a diorama to show what we have learned about the layers of the rainforest, 
and we have finished decorating them! They look awesome - we used plastic leaves from fake flow-
ers for the foliage and the branches, pipe cleaners, cardboard and even fabric to create our very 
own rainforest and then printed pictures of the animals that live in all of the different layers to stick 
on. Next week, we are going to label them and put our work on display.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MW: We have been refreshing our knowledge of 2D shapes and started to explore different 3D 
shapes this week. We were very good at 2D shapes and remembered all of the names of the differ-
ent shapes as well as being able to tell which shapes were the same, based on how many sides they 
have. We begun to test out the traits of 3D shapes by seeing if they rolled or stacked and thought 
about how many edges they had. 

SP: This week, has been eventful with the class having a different teacher, as MW was away with the 
Silver DofE Expedition to Eastbourne, along with a class member from 4SP.  In Maths, we looked at 
measurement, firstly using unconventional measures, such as counters, cubes and paper clips. This 
led on to what we use to measure and finding things shorter/ taller than one metre. In English, we 
looked at factual writing, being able to select a topic and then stating why we like doing it. In 
K&U, we have continued with our topic of conservation and talked about deforestation and its effect 
on climate change.  In ICT we have been using a new piece of software called Kodu, where we 
looked a programming Kodu's to move around the screen using the keyboard and especially the 
arrow keys.  



Upper   

5LH: Some lucky members of 5LH are away on an awesome residential trip in Norfolk for the Silver 
Duke of Edinburgh Award; we hope that it stays sunny for them. Meanwhile the remaining students 
have been taking end-of-year Maths Functional Skills exams. They have also been sourcing and 
costing items for the refreshment stall they will be running at Lonsdale's Festival on the Field and 
compiling a shopping list so that we have a variety of drinks to keep everyone cool. In English, LH 
have been creating heroes for their very own mythological story. We have been learning about the 
creative writing skill of 'showing, not telling' and how much more effective your work is when you 
use it. This skill is helping us develop the detail in our writing so that our description really come 
alive! It is a tricky skill, but we are getting the hang of it really well. We have also built a vivid de-
scription of our characters using pictures for stimulus.  

5SN: This week SN class finished studying ‘Theseus and the Minotaur’. We have read the  story a 
few times and understand the plot. We even wrote a newspaper article on the story imagining that 
we were writers of an Ancient-Greek newspaper, telling the people the story of Theseus, how he 
fought the Minotaur and why his father died. We have also completed our paper-mache Minotaur 
masks. We made a mixture of water and flour and soaked newspaper in it. Then we used the pulp to 
build a 3D face of a minotaur from the Greek myth of Theseus. On the next day, we painted them to 
look just like the Minotaur! SN Classmade a picnic in cooking this week, then they went to the lakes 
to have their lunch. They have also been looking after their plants in the green house, which are 
coming along and hope to use some of them in cooking before the end of term. 

 

 
 

     

 

REP 

This week some pupils went to DofE. The pupils who stayed behind enjoyed sitting out in 
the garden, which is in full bloom. Strawberries and spinach in abundance! The pupils are 
thrilled to see the growth and the fruits of their hard work.  Aspen Flat pupils, together 
with their peers from other flats, watched the women football and talked about how the 
sport has grown.  Well done, Team GB! 

 

LIVE MUSIC & BANDS  FUN ACTIVITIES  WORKSHOPS   

ACCESSIBLE SPORTS  

Saturday 13th July 

1:00pm -4:00pm  

Lonsdale Summer Festival will take place on Saturday 13th July from 1:00pm to 4:00 on the school field. Everyone is 

welcome to come along and take part in the exciting events we have planned—details to follow very soon! 

Tickets will soon be available to buy from school, the cost will be £10:00 for a family tickets for up to 2 adults and 3 

children, or £4:00 per person. 

Please keep an eye on the Newsletter and website for further information 


